
A message from Fr. Brian Johnson regarding Sunday In-Person Mass: 
 

Sunday In-Person mass continues with the same careful precautions.  This 
statement last night from the Bishop’s office, 11-19-2020, “Today the 
governor has proposed a voluntary suspension of public worship through 
December 13.  Again, after consultation with my brother bishops, I am not at 
this time directing any suspension of public worship.  We believe that the 
restrictions under which we have been operating (50% occupancy, facial 
covering, and physical distancing) have proven effective.” 
  
So, we at St Pius X & St Anthony parishes, will keep to the same careful 
precautions and good health practices: 1) under 50%seating  capacity, 2) 
MASKS, 3) Proper Distancing, 4) no touch-contact, and 5) frequent use hand 
sanitizing. Again, be reminded that there is no Sunday Obligation currently 
still. And everyone with compromised immunity or pre-existing health risks, 
please keep safe at home. We are thankful to God for health and for our health 
care workers (pray for them!), and we want to protect one another. What we 
do for or not for, to the least of our brothers and sisters, we do to Christ! 
 
Blessings, Fr Brian 
 


